



***REBELS/CENTRAL OREGON DISC GOLF CLUB
LEADERSHIP TEAM
MEETING MINUTES***

Meeting Date: [09/16/2013](#)

Meeting Location: 404 SW Columbia Street, Suite 150

Recorded By: [Sally West](#)

1. ATTENDANCE

Name		Present
Sally West	Secretary	Y
Mike Ruzicka	Treasurer	Y
Matt Hubbell	Social Media	Y
Carey Dod	Webmaster	Y
Eric Henderson	Fundraising Coordinator	Y
Ryan Lane	Consultant	Y
Brian Belle	Pine Nursery Course Coord.	Y
Jeff Myers	COCC Course Coord.	Y
Justin Ringer	Redmond Course Coord/Social Media	Y
Michael Harris	Membership Coord.	N
Janine Gunn	Membership Assistant	N
Justin Bringham	Event Coordinator	N

2 MEETING LOCATION

Building: Vision Plaza: 404 SW Columbia Street, Suite 150

3 MEETING START

Meeting Schedule Start: 7:00 PM

Meeting Actual Start: 7:10 PM

Meeting Scribe (and bringer of snacks): Sally West

4 AGENDA

- Future meetings and structure
 - Leadership Team meetings
 - 1x a month
 - 3rd Wednesday of each month, 6:00-7:00 pm, same place
 - All Club meetings
 - Every 3rd Leadership Team meeting will be open to public and encouraged to come.
 - Next one would be Dec. 18th, March 19th
 - Meeting will be held at COCC then move down to Broken Top Bottle Shop for post meeting holiday festivities.
 - Jeff Myers to coordinate with COCC and Broken Top Bottle Shop.
- Position updates
 - Treasurer- Mike Ruzicka
 - No updates at this time. Need to get together with Ryan and switch things over.

- Mike will have to open a new account and start fresh. Will explore best options in terms of type of account/banks etc.
- Ryan received money and discs from Kalub from league and inventoried everything. Approx \$1,250 in club fund, including \$550 or so in league fund +/- ace pot and money owed to players for weekly winnings.
- Will work on setting up a Bag Tag system/inventory as well.
- Membership Coordinator- Michael Harris
 - Not present
 - From membership meeting Aug. 21- \$15 for 2014 membership
 - Michael was going to touch base with local businesses and Eric Henderson to see who would be willing to provide discounts to club members as a club benefit.
 - Possible discounts for club sponsored events.
 - Would like to start accepting membership dues October 1. Is this feasible? This may be rushing things. May need time to get local businesses on board. It was decided to push this date back until closer to Jan 1 to give membership team time to gather community support/club benefits.
 - Can we do 4discgolf.com for membership dues? Work with Mike Ruzicka regarding this.
 - Mike has a business card laminator. Just need the packets/supplies.
 - We can put together a “community partners” list on the website to highlight business that support the club and it’s members.
 - What do club funds go to?
 - Course maintenance, mailings, tournaments, clinics, leagues and MORE!
- Events Coordinator- Justin Bringhurst
 - Unable to attend
 - Ace Race- Oct 12, Dry Canyon, 9:00. Contact: Matt Hubbell
 - Bag Tag Finale, Dec 7, Hyzer Pines. Match Play. Contact: Justin Bringhurst
 - Gibleet Hurl Nov 23, Sundance. Contact: Ryan Lane
 - Ice Bowl, Tentative Jan 25. Hyzer Pines. Contact: Justin Ringer
 - Winter League, starts Sat. Dec 14th. Courses will rotate. Format TBD.
 - Bag Tag League, Saturdays, noon, Pine Nursery. Starting ASAP through Dec. 7th.
- Course Coordinator- TBD
 - Hyzer Pines- Steve Corfield
 - Not Present
 - Pine Nursery- Brian Belle
 - No update at this time.

- COCC- Jeff Myers
 - Final decision at the end of Oct regarding new residence hall. If the new hall is approved there will need to be a complete redesign of the course. There are funds available to improve course- \$1500-2000ish. Student life and club organizer completely on board. Hoping to use student fees to get garbage cans throughout course.
 - Course project- delineate course trails to help with erosion etc.
- Dry Canyon- Justin Ringer
 - Notified this weekend that a course sign disappeared. Will look into that.
 - Keeping up with graffiti/stickers on baskets
- Crooked River Ranch “Coyote’s Den”- Jim Tobish
 - Mike contacted Jim regarding course needs and action items
- Black Butte- Jan Teehar is main contact at Black Butte
 - Ryan to get in touch with Jan. Is there a local contact?
- Madras- TBD
 - Ryan to follow up with a contact.
- Mt. Bachelor- Mike Ruzicka
 - No update at this time.
- Social Media- Matt Hubbell
 - Nothing to report.
 - Justin Ringer- “Central Oregon disc golf info” FB page
 - Matt Hubbell- Disc Golf Central Oregon
 - Ryan sending messages to Chad Berg’s pages to get everyone over to the main FB group.
- Webmaster- Carey Dod
 - Website is being updated as needed.
- Fundraising Coordinator- Eric Henderson
 - Will start approaching businesses regarding support.
 - Main goal at the moment is membership benefits.
 - Brew Werks interested in supporting a tournament.

5 MEETING END

Meeting Schedule End: 9:00 PM

Meeting Actual End: 9:00 PM

6 POST MEETING ACTION ITEMS

Action	Assigned To	Deadline
Schedule Dec. 18 th facilities (COCC room and Broken Top Bottle Shop) for all club	Jeff Myers	ASAP

meeting		
Set up new CODGC account and transfer all funds/assets from Ryan Lane.	Mike Ruzicka	ASAP
Letter to community members/businesses asking for support and benefits of supporting CODGC	Jeff Myers	ASAP
Start soliciting local businesses to support CODGC both monetarily and with discounts to club members who patronize their business.	Eric Henderson	ASAP
Membership card layouts	Carey Dod. Will pass on to Mike Ruzicka when complete	ASAP
Call Jersey Boys Pizzeria to support Redmond Ace Race	Ryan Lane	ASAP
Contact Jan Teehar at Black Butte regarding a local course contact there.	Ryan Lane	ASAP
Track down a contact for the Madras course	Ryan Lane	ASAP
Create FB Leadership Team group for the purposes of communication within this group.	Carey Dod	Done
All Course Coordinators to submit a hole by hole "need" and "wish" list for their courses. Submit list to Carey to compile.	All Course Coordinators	October 9 th

7 NEXT MEETING

Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 16th, 6:00
 Vision Plaza: 404 SW Columbia Street, Suite 150